NASHVILLE TOWN PARK COMMISSION
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2020

ATTENDANCE BY REMOTE ACCESS: Commission Members present: President Alisha
Gredy, Vice-President Caudell, Member Anna Hofstetter, Member Melanie Voland and Member
Mark Shields. Also in attendance: Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, MS Consultant Dax
Norton, Vivian Wolff and Mike Hater.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1) CALL TO ORDER
Meeting called to order by President Gredy and Member Voland at 3:37 pm.

2) ROLL CALL
The roll was called by Member Voland.

3) APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES
Commission Member Shields made a motion to approve the minutes from the 8-20-2020
meeting as presented. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion. Motion unanimously carried.

4) DISCUSSION OF PARK PROJECT

Vivian Wolff, member of the Peaceful Valley Heritage was present to discuss the possibility of
placing a sign at the Lincoln Pinch Park. Ms. Wolff designs the signs and due to the cost of a
historical marker like the Frank Hohenberger Historical Marker which is approximately
$9,000.00. Vivian’s signs would cost approximately $150.00. The sign would display a QR
code that visitors could go to for information on the park. Most members would like to have a
sign like this for now, but the park doesn’t have a website or a blog.

MS Consultant Norton mentioned the LWCF grant for $250,000.00 possible for a park project.
They must have a 5-year master plan along with an environmental study, project plans & costs.

Lincoln Pinch Architect Doug Harden said to ask for donations or discounts on materials.
Twelve (12) boulders have been donated from Harden’s quarry.

5) DISCUSSION OF FEES TO RESERVE LINCOLN PINCH PARK

Discussion on whether to allow alcohol on town property. If allowed the contract would have to
state that the applicant would have to provide security and must have a licensed bartender/waiter
present for serving. MS Consultant Norton to review the Village Green contract, make necessary
changes and will send the changes to the Park Members.

6) OTHER BUSINESS

Nashville Arts and Entertainment Commission Member Mike Hater advised there may be a grant
available for a stage or shelter. Mr. Hater stated the shelter or stage could £0 on northwest
corner of the park. Member Voland to send the stage plans to the Commission for review.
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Vice-President Caudell suggested meeting face to face with masks at the next meeting. We
could meet at the park or outside of Town Hall where there is Wi-Fi available.

Member Shields asked that the tv antenna on the cabin at Lincoln Pinch Park be removed.
Administration Manager Carr will do a work order to have this done.

The next Town Park Commission meeting will be held on October 15, 2020 at 3:30 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT
Member Shields moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Hofstetter seconded the motion.

President Gredy adjourned the meeting at 4:40 p.m.

The audio recording made at the Nashville Town Park Commission meeting on 09-17-2020 is
retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.
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